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Position: 
It is the position of the Association of Nurses in AIDS Care that: 

• Prescribing syringes to injection drug users can prevent blood borne diseases  
• The benefits of syringe prescription include the ability to provide access to 

syringes in places where legal access is otherwise limited, the potential to 
improve medical care for an underserved population, and the possibility for 
health care providers to act as a conduit to drug treatment. 

• States that do not allow prescription of syringes to injection drug users or 
possession of prescribed syringes should modify their laws to do so. 

• Nursing and other medical education programs should teach their students 
about the health needs of injection drug users, including the need for access to 
sterile syringes. 

• Syringe prescription should be part of a comprehensive approach to the issue of 
drug injection and disease that includes outreach, prevention and treatment. 

 
Statement of Concern: 
The re-use and sharing of contaminated syringes and other injection equipment by 
injection drug users (IDUs) accounts for nearly one third of all HIV cases and one half of 
all hepatitis C cases in the U.S. (Centers for Disease Control and Prevention,[CDC], 
2007). IDUs face many additional health problems from contaminated syringes, 
including abscesses, cellulitis, tetanus, wound botulism and endocarditis (CDC, 2002). 
Much of the re-use and sharing of syringes is caused by restricted legal access to sterile 
syringes (Physician prescription, N.D.).  Thus, comprehensive efforts to improve access to 
sterile syringes for injection drug users who cannot or will not stop injecting are needed. 
 
Background: 
Needle exchange programs, while effective in reducing risk behavior and HIV infection, 
have been hampered by a lack of funding, lack of local and federal support, and 
limited operating hours and locations.  Pharmacy sales of syringes are another 
important approach to providing sterile syringes, but many states still have laws 
restricting the purchase and possession of syringes (Abramson, 2000).  
 
Nurses play a critical role in helping to identify patients who would benefit from syringe 
prescription. Prescribing syringes to active injection drug users can reduce risk for HIV 
infection and promote linkage to comprehensive medical, social and drug treatment 
services.  
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